
 
 
Meeting Date:  June 12, 2021 
 
Meeting was called to order by President Sue Larsen at 10:20.  
 
I.   Minutes:  
A motion to accept the minutes was made by Ann Marie Mastroianni and seconded by Chris Prue to accept the 
minutes of May 2021. The motion passed with one abstention. 
 
II.   Treasurer's Report: Estimates 

● Checking balance as of May 2021- $54,000 
● CD balance- $32,000 
● Scholarship balance-$3,000 
● Conference balance- $1,100 
● Dues still outstanding- @$1,940 

 
III.  County Reports:  None 

IV.   Committee Reports:  

Legislative-  

● Nothing significant passed. SB5 will be put into the budget implementer. 
● Day of birth must be redacted prior to giving out a requested list. 
● The Senate chair won’t allow any ROVAC bill to be put forward calling it a “lobbyist bill”. We are 

working with Rep. Fox to get our tech bill into the implementer, as well. 
● Early voting will be on the ballot in 2022 and no-fault absentee voting will be on the ballot in 

2024. 
● Redistricting information should be received by September. Local districts will have to be 

completed prior to the November Election. 
● As of now, there is no COVID extension. Since SB5 did not pass, we can’t use the white drop 

boxes for Abs. 
● Only bad part of SB5, 4th Tuesday prior to an election, Registrars must reach out to the high 

schools to show students how to register to vote. 

V.   New Business:  

● The fall conference will be in person, September 23-24 in Southbury. A motion by Annalisa Stravato 
and seconded by Ann Marie Mastroianni. The motion passed unanimously. 

● Sue Larsen thanked the executive board for their hard work. 

VII. Adjourn: A motion to adjourn was made by Chris Prue and seconded by Darlene Burrell at 10:54 AM. The 
motion passed. 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

Lauren L. Olson 
Registrar of Voters, Town of Ashford 



ROVAC Secretary 


